
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 22 March 2010 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Sheila Cowell (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   John Lyon, David Brodie and Anne Stockdale 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Mrs B Gilliatt and Councillor Stuart Parker 
10/15  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Edward Kirk, Hilary Davies and Councillor Hugo Deynem 
10/16  CHAIRMAN OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
In the absence of Councillor Hilary Davies it was necessary to appoint a Chairman for the Meeting
RESOLVED:  that Councillor Sheila Cowell be appointed as Chairman for the 

                       Meeting
Councillor Sheila Cowell then took the Chair

10/17  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 25 January 2010 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record 
10/18  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)   Stamford Court/Broadmead – Grit Bin – the Clerk reported that Mrs Cooper had phoned him to say that some children were using the empty grit bin to gain access to the garage roof.  He had removed it from site and was waiting to be informed by the CW&C Council that they were ready to fill the container back on site, the weight of which would then prevent the children from moving it to the garages. 
     Action:  Clerk to liaise with Councillor Stuart Parker and Highways officers 

2)  The Stump – the Clerk reported that he and a man with a chainsaw had removed the stump that afternoon
3)  Rugby Club Use of Parish Field – the Parish Council were a little concerned that no action appeared to be taken by the Rugby Club to regularise their use of the Parish Council field.  Such extensive use required an application to the Planning Authority for a change of use as the field was agricultural land.  There were also concerns about the insurance liability.  It was agreed to examine the lease and discuss the matter at the next meeting of the Parish Council.
Action – Clerk to bring lease to next meeting and locate record of Parish Council 

              authorising such use.  In the meantime, Clerk to contact CRUFC.
10/19  A51 TARVIN ROAD/ROAD ISSUES
1) Bus Shelters – it was reported that the last remaining shelter was now lit.  However, there were concerns that the roof leaked and now that the structure had extra struts to stop it swaying was there room for a mobility scooter to get past?
It was also felt it would be useful to meet again with the Highways Officer to catch up on what progress he was making with the various road issues
Action:  Clerk to raise these issues with CWAC
10/20  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  09/10532/FUL – The Cottage, Little Heath Road – Two Storey Side and Rear Extensions and Detached Double Garage
The Parish Council were mystified as this application appeared to be identical to 09/11629/FUL which was considered at the last meeting and were concerned they had not been kept informed of the situation in relation to this.   It was also noted that the plans referred to it as a permitted development.

This notwithstanding, the Parish Council reiterated their former observations that the work proposed was extensive on a plot of land that was much higher than the property to its right.  However, there were no windows from the right hand side property looking onto the development site.  This was a big development – almost doubling the footprint.  There was also a large open shed which would remain according to the plans and it would be useful to know what the applicant was intending to do with this.  The Parish Council felt that it may be appropriate for a condition to be included in any permission granted that would prevent the site being overdeveloped.
Action – Clerk to raise issues with CW&C
2)  10/10337/FUL – Rear of Heathfield, Tarvin Road – Conversion, Extension and Change of Use to Existing Brick Building to Residential Dwelling
The Parish Council were extremely concerned about the proposal to make radical changes to the shape and appearance of the building.  

RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council object strongly to the application on the
                      grounds that the design is very modern and out of character with 
                      the original building, especially in respect of the large windows on 
                      the South and West elevations.  This would also be a new 
                      residential building on Green Belt.  In addition, the authority should 
                      be reminded that the Public Footpath also runs the length of the 
                      driveway from where it is indicated on the plan to the A51 Tarvin 
                      Road.
Action – Clerk to contact Planning Officer.  If he also has concerns the application to be called in for scrutiny by Planning Board
10/21  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council 
RESOLVED:  that  the report of the Clerk be received
Action – Clerk to pursue income for Parish Field
10/22   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



254.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        22.50 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – March  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    32hrs @ £6.31          


                      201.92
5)  Mid-Cheshire Footpath Society – Annual Subscription                     8.00
10/23   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £4.17
10/24   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
The Benefit Service – suggested that links to this be put on PC report and website
Cheshire Community Action
Gowy and Eddisbury Forum 11 March 2010

Cheshire Association of Local Councils
Newsletter 131 – March 2010 
Christleton Parish Council
Little Heath Play Area Refurbishment – request for confirmation that Littleton Parish Council would support the venture.  It was noted that the Parish Council had been very much involved in previous refurbishments and confirmed that they would be happy to continue this support.
Action – Clerk to inform Christleton PC of commitment.

Mr & Mrs Dandy 

Re. Reference to Littleton Hall Farm in the minutes of the September meeting.  The Clerk reported he had replied to Mr & Mrs Dandy.

10/25  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting be held on 10 May 2010 (AGM) 

10/26   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Littleton Lane Sign  -  It was reported that the road sign for Littleton Lane had become detached from its normal position and required fixing back.
Action – Clerk to report problem to CW&C Highways
2)  Casual Vacancy – The Clerk reported that following the posting of the Notice in the Parish no one had called for an Election and therefore the Parish Council were able to co-opt to fill the vacancy.  Mrs Bettie Gilliatt had attended the meeting and was interested in contributing to the work of the Parish Council.

RESOLVED:  That Mrs Bettie Gilliatt be co-opted to the Parish Council

Councillor Bettie Gilliatt was welcomed to the ranks of the Parish Council

3)  Membership of the Parish Council – Councillor Mrs Sheila Cowell indicated that she was moving out of the Parish in late April and would therefore have to resign.  Her fellow Members thanked her for her valuable work for the Parish during her time as a Councillor.
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